

COMMUNITY CHRONICLE

Psychology Department Colloquiúm - CC Board Room

MONDAY - April 16

2:30 P.M., Refreshments Served in Campus Center Second Floor Reception Area - Colloquium will meet from 3:00 - 4:00 P.M.

Y- April 17

TUESDAY- April 17

FPC - Conf. Room - 2:30

Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Series 12:15 - CC Theatre - Dr. William Wolf 2:00 - Open Seminar in Board Room

WEDNESDAY - April 18
"Faculty Forum"
Dr. James Sweeney, ODU
"Virginia Politics - A
Current Assessment"

THURSDAY - April 19

FRIDAY - April 20
Biology Sixth Annual Spring Seminar
Dr. Donald C. Mikulecky, VCU
Topic to be Announced

Music Dept. Concert Series - 8:15 P.M. Brian Medas, Guitar - Campus Center Theatre

SATURDAY - April 21

Nancy Ramseur Memorial Concert Series - 8:00 P.M. Beverly Wolfe, Mezzo-Soprano - Campus Center Theatre

SUNDAY - April 22

Renaissance Week

Student Papers. Instructors who have students who wish to submit a paper on a Renaissance subject are asked to collect those papers and submit them to Dr. Mazzarella, N208, NO LATER THAN Tuesday 17 April.

Please let Dr. Mazzarella know immediately if you wish to attend the Renaissance banquet 27 April. A few people are still needed to make it go.

* * * * *

Ad Hoc Course Evaluation Committee

On April 17, Dr. Bill Cashin, a consultant from the Center for Evaluation and Faculty Development in Higher Education will visit our campus to explain the Instructional Development and Effectiveness Assessment system, I.D.E.A. Two open meetings with the Faculty will be scheduled for 2:00 P.M. and 3:15 P.M. in N145 so that all faculty members may have the opportunity to hear the presentation.

* * * * *

Campus Center Theatre Presentation

The Campus Center Theatre Presentation of "Birthday Party" will be presented tonight (13th) and tomorrow night (14th) at 8:00 P.M.

* * * * *

Psychology Colloquium

The Psychology Department invites you to attend a colloquium on April 16th in the Campus Center Board Room. Barbara Mullens of Washington, D.C., and Gloucester, Virginia, will speak on the topic, "Toward the recovery of good feelings: An existential approach to psychotherapy." Refreshments will be served at 2:30 P.M. in the Campus Center second floor reception area. The colloquium will meet from 3:00 - 4:00 P.M. Dr. Mullens is in private practice as a clinical psychologist, is an adjunct professor of Psychology at American University, and consultant to the Psychology intern program at Eastern Virginia Medical School. She has been awarded Diplomate status by the American Board of Examiners in Professional Psychology. Her advanced degrees are from George Washington University. She is considered Gestalt Therapist par excellence in the Washington area having studied with Fritz Perls.

LIBRARY NEWS

Guidelines for Counting Courses To Be Used in the Library Materials Allocation Formula

The Library Coordinators and Bette Mosteller have formalized guidelines for determining which courses will be included in the library materials formula. These guidelines are essentially the same as the unwritten guidelines which were applied in earlier years, but they have been refined and formally adopted for use. The guidelines will, of course, be subject to further clarification or refinement as the need arises. The guidelines are listed below for your information.

Definitions

Old Courses - Those courses listed in catalog.

New Courses - Approved by faculty during current year or not counted previously.

1. A one-semester course which is not hyphenated will be counted as I course.

2. A two-semester course which is hyphenated will be counted as I course except in the cases where it can be ascertained that different kinds of library resources are needed to support each semester's work. If there is any question as to what library resources will be needed, the coordinator concerned will contact the appropriate faculty member.

3. In making a count of the courses to be included in the formula, we will count all the courses listed in the catalog and not just the courses being offered during the year in

question.

4. Old topics courses will not be included in those courses to be counted for use in the formula. New topics courses will be handled in two ways:

(a) Topics courses which will eventually become part of the curriculum will be given

a separate grant of \$200.

) Topics courses which are ephemeral will be eligible for a grant of up to \$50 if the grant is applied for and justified.

5. Applied courses such as music or art will not be counted for use in the formula unless

it can be demonstrated that they require library support.

6. Cross-listed courses will be handled in two ways. If a cross-listed course is taught by one professor, the course is counted in that professor's department. If a course is team-taught, it is not counted for use in the formula but may be eligible for a special grant if applied for and justified.

7. New major programs or concentrations will be given special grants as follows: \$200 to \$500 grant as deemed appropriate will be given for new concentrations.

\$1,000 to \$1,500 as deemed appropriate will be given for new majors.

8. Independent or senior research courses numbered 399 or 499 and practicums will not be included in the count of courses to be used in the formula; however, all other courses listed as senior seminars will be counted. If necessary, the appropriate coordinator will contact the department head to determine the content of a course which is to be considered in this category.

9. An interdisciplinary major or program will be handled by assigning one of the coordinators to consult the individual responsible for the major or program to determine its nature and needs, and then such needs will be considered as a separate case and award

made when deemed necessary.

REGISTRAR'S OFFICE

Pre-Registration

The pre-registration materials have been sent to all current students. The Registration News will be available on Friday, April 13, 1979, in the Library, the Campus Center and the Tobby of the Administration Building.

PRE-REGISTRATION is Monday - Friday, April 23-27. The day time hours are 8:00 A.M.-3:00 P.M. in the Office of the Registrar, with evening hours of 6:00-8:00 P.M. on Monday and Thursday evenings only.

Please note the attached REGISTRATION FORM. There is $\underline{\text{NO}}$ course code anymore - the departmental prefix, course number and section designators key the new HP3000 CIS and it is of utmost importance that these be correct in order to assure proper data entry by my office.

Also, if there is any limitation on the student's enrollment it has been placed beneath the adviser's signature and above the student's signature, approximately 3/4 of the way down the form. (Note circled limitation on sample.)

Once again, I hope this pre-registration goes as smoothly as the Spring '79 one did. You, as advisers, can assure this.

CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE REGISTRATION FORM FALL 1979

SOC. SEC. NO.

MAJOR UNCLASSIFIED -

STUDENT NAME

SAMPLE

ADVISER

STUDENT ADDR

CITY/STATE

PHONE

CLASS SEX

COURSE (DEPT & N	O) SECTION	DAYS	TIME	CREDIT	AUDIT
ACCT JOI	01	MWF	· 0800-0900	3	
BIOL 295 B	rp oa	MWE	1100-1200	3	
B104 101	L) 14	R	1400-1700	/	
ENGL 102	02	MWF	0900 - 1000	3	
-			1	!	
NOTE: MUST	de included			!	
= DAMPLE:					
) MIL		!	
CREDIT HRS 10 AUDIT HRS					
DATE ADVISER SIGNATURE					
LIMITED ENROLLMENT 2 COURSES (MAX. 7 HRS.) DOCUMENTATION					
DATE STUDENT SIGNATURE					

RETURN THIS FORM TO THE OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR FOR EARLY REGISTRATION, OR TURN IT IN AT THE SITE OF REGISTRATION ON THE INDICATED DAYS. FULLOW DIRECTIONS ON ATTACHED SHEET.

OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR, CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT CULLEGE P. O. BOX 6070 NEWPORT NEWS, VA 23606 PHONE 599-7155.

FACULTY/STAFF NEWS

Malinda M. Davis, Counselor, will resign her position as of the first of July. She will be marrying Lt. William E. Campbell, U.S.A. Her fiance is accepting a position as an editor-writer with Xerox Corporation. They will be moving to Rochester, N.Y. In addition to serving as a staff counselor, Malinda has advised the Black Student Association and conducted several developmental groups. A search committee has been formed to select a counselor to fill Malinda's position. Committee members are Frank Babcock, Director of the Counseling Center, Glen Vought, Malinda, John Harwood, Rich Greenough, and student representatives, Mark Clark and Patti Leach. Affirmative Action representative is Debbie Quinn. The committee hopes to complete its search by June 15. The new counselor is expected to start on August 1.

* * * * *

Carolyn True presented a workshop on "Teaching Reading to Beginning Learning Disabled Students" at the tenth annual Virginia Association for Children with Learning Disabilities Conference held in Charlottesville on April 6-7.

* * * * *

Bob Durel delivered a paper "Employment Status, Residential Satisfaction and Residential Mobility Expectation: A Study of Public Housing Residents" at the Southern Sociological Society meetings in Atlanta, April 5.

* * * * *

Larry Sacks presented a paper on structure and bonding in chemical compounds on April 4 at the Joint American Chemical Society - Chemical Society of Japan Congress in Honolulu and represented the Hampton Roads Section of the A.C.S. at the Council meeting. Larry also serves as a member of the Constitution and By-Laws Committee of the A.C.S.

OF ACADEMIC INTEREST

Spring Meeting of Faculty Senate of Virginia

The Faculty Senate of Virginia will hold its Spring meeting at VPI&SU on Saturday, April 28. Larry Sacks and Bob Durel will attend. The major topics to be discussed include:

a) Virginia State College situation;

- b) effects of the increased faculty-student ratios;
- c) faculty salary survey;

d) USRS

If faculty members have issues they would like to bring before the Senate, please contact Larry or Bob. The meeting will be Larry's last as President of the FSV.

* * * * *

OF ACADEMIC INTEREST

CNC Students - Faculty - Staff What Does It Mean To Be Educated: Part II: The Process of Education

What should the goals of education be? How should these goals be achieved: Are they being achieved now? Have they ever been? Is there an education everyone should have? If so, how should it be worked out? Should education emphasize our common humanity or our individual differences? What ends, if any, should education serve? Is there a difference in degree or in kind between education and training? What is the knowledge most worth hav-

- 5 -

ing? What skills should an educated person have? What is the best way of obtaining these skills? Does citizenship in a democracy demand any special form of education? If there is a "best" education, should it be available to all? What is the relationship between being educated and being human?

A FORUM SPONSORED BY THE DEAN WILLIAM PARKS COLLOQUIA SUB-COMMITTEE.

The first program in this series presented six members of the CNC faculty, each of whom defined the "educated person." This second program will explore the processes that lead to being educated. The panel will include three faculty members and a CNC student. Please plan to join us (and bring your lunch).

Friday, April 20, 1979 12:15-1:30 P.M. Newport Hall, Room 125

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE EDUCATED? (A Selected Reading List)

Bacon, Francis Dewey, John

Emerson, Ralph Waldo Faraday, Michael Hook, Sidney Hutchins, Robert

Lewis, C.S. Locke, John Mill, John Stuart

Newman, John Henry Ortegay Gasset, Jose Russell, Bertrand Simpson, Allan

Van Doren, Mark Veblen, Thorstein Whitehead, Alfred North "Of Studies" in <u>Essays</u>
Democracy and Education
Experience and Education

The American Scholar

"Observations on Mental Education," in Lectures on Education

Education for Modern Man

The Higher Learning in America

Education for Freedom The Abolition of Man

Some Thoughts Concerning Education

Autobiography
Inaugural Address
The Idea of a Univ

The Idea of a University
Mission of the University
Education and the Good Life

"The Marks of an Educated Man," in McCuen, Jo Ray and Winkler, Antony C., eds., Reading for Writers

Liberal Education

The Higher Learning in America

The Aims of Education

* * * * *

Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Series

On April 17, William Wolf, Associate Professor of English, will present a lecture entitled "Anthony Munday: Mirror to an Age" at 12:15 in the Campus Center Theatre. Luncheon will follow at 1:00 in the Admiralty Room; an open seminar will be held at 2:00 in the Board Room.

BUSINESS OFFICE

Energy Conservation

We are in receipt of the Division of Engineering and Building's Directive #5, dated 3/21/79. The Directive was issued to insure compliance with Governor Dalton's program of energy conservation. I have extracted and stated below those provisions of the Directive which all State employees should be aware.

Cooling Season

1. Maintain the temperature of air conditioned spaces at not less than 78°F.

2. Do not operate air conditioning equipment in spaces that are unoccupied for several hrs.

Heating Season

1. Set thermostats to maintain maximum temperature at 68°F.

2. The use of supplemental heating units, such as plug-in electric heaters, should be avoided.

Lighting and Power

1. Lighting for ornamental purposes will be discontinued.

2. Corridor and lobby lighting will be reduced.

3. Persons must turn off lights when leaving their work areas.

